December 17, 1943 Dr. F. B. Dains 1224 Louisiana Lawrence, Kansas Dear Dr. Dains: I was looking over the Scottish Rite News for December, and I find that fifty years ago you were received into the Scottish Rite. I have been a member for about twenty-nine years, and while I pay my dues regularly, I don't attend as often as I should. I hope that you are feeling well and are looking forward to a pleasant Christmas season. The Saturday Night Club has just turned in copy for the program for 1944. Dean Moreau of the School of Law entertained the club once this fall, but I was unable to be present. We are trying to keep things together although a number of our members are now in the armed forces. I think of three in particular who are doing good work -- Dr. R. A. Schwegler, Jr., Earnest Boyce, and Dinsmoor Alter. Baldwin Mitchell is now Attorney-General of the state and is on our inactive list. J. J. Jakosky has been called to a larger field out in southern California. Please give my best regards to Mrs. Dains. Cordially yours, W. C. Simons WCS:df